THE COLUMBUS BOYCHOIR SCHOOL

Princeton, New Jersey

NEWSLETTER

Vol. VII

Un the break the borders

October 25, 1962

No. 7

AMAHL REHEARSALS began this past week. The concert choir has started practice on the shepherd's chorus. On Monday, during theory class, we tried on our costumes. Monday night we had publicity pictures taken in our costumes. We met the three kings for this year: Caspar - Mr. Ralph Wade, Melchoir - Mr. Allen Olsen, Balthazar - Mr. David Foster. Amahl's mother will be played by Miss Elaine Johnson. Miss Johnson played the part of Amahl's mother when the choir toured South America in 1957. - Lester Erich and Paul Sutterlin

GUIOMAR NOVAES - On Saturday evening Mark Leonard, Bill Price, Arthur Ster, Barry Yaches, Allan Tucker, Douglas Kelner, Michael O'Flaherty, Jim Walker, and Rick Funk went to hear Guiomar Novaes, the famous Brazilian pianist, in concert. The program presented at Hunter College, was the opening recital for this year's concert series.

The great performer played an unusually well balanced program consisting of works from Mozart, Beethoven, Brahms, and Chopin. She also played, with much coaxing from the audience, five encores.

It was an enjoyable and memorable evening for us all. - Rick Funk

PRINCETON - COLGATE Last Saturday afternoon some of the boys went to the football game at Palmer Stadium. I sat on the fifty yard line and had a perfect view.

The first half started out 2 - 0 in favor of Colgate and then Princeton got a T.D. plus the two extra points. With 19 seconds to play, Princeton scored again and got the extra point. This made the score 15 Princeton - 2 Colgate. After the half, Colgate ran fifty yards for a touchdown on a Princeton fumble. Then Colgate schored and made two points. Colgate finally won, 16 - 15. - Steve Bryant

NEW T.V. SET was given to the School by one of our school doctors, Dr. S. Robert Lewis. Some of the boys believe he was trying to get the score even again after giving us all those shots! Many thanks to Dr. Lewis!

HALLOWEEN - This year the Halloween party has evidence of being the best in the history of the School. The spook house, in the basement, will be a real chiller. For the first time, it will be put up by two boys, Stephen Grunder and Tommy Friedman, 8th graders. As usual, there will be games and fun for all. The party will be held this Friday - and there will be girls! - Tommy Friedman

TWO PRACTICE PIANOS were purchased this week by the School. Mr. Bryant announced that Mrs. Elva Kelsall, theory teacher, will assist in piano instruction. More requests for piano lessons and practice have been received this year than we previously had pianos and teachers to go around! Mr. Bryant has taken a limited number of voice students.

PARENTS have been in and out of School this week assisting with various projects preparing vestments and costumes for tour - checking clothing lists for concert choir boys covering books and workbooks to be used on the bus during tour, etc. Assisting has been Mrs. Ster, Mrs. Yaches, Mrs. Withum, Mrs. Raphael, Mrs. Ferwerda, Mrs. Zimmerman,
Mrs. Crosby, Mrs. Wadlin, Mrs. Erich, Mrs. Custer (performed a valuable service as a
nurse), Mrs. Gerhartz, Mrs. Crist, Mrs. Jones, and Mrs. Eddinger.

TICKETS for the McCarter Theater concert should be available Monday or Tuesday (Oct. 29-30). From early reports, we should have SRO before the day of the concert. If you have possible means of free publicity call the school office.

LIBRARY BOOKS - Books given to the school library during the last two weeks are: "How to Play Winning Baseball", "Better Football for Boys", "Better Physical Fitness for Boys", "Stories of The Diamond", and "Football Stories" - all given by Barry Yaches. "Captain